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                    Road Bills and Protecting the Edisto River

 

Dear Friends:

 

Headlining Statehouse news this week was the introduction of two plans to fix 
South Carolina's crumbling roads and bridges.

 

Two Road Plans -- Same Goal
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funding proposals - one resembling Governor Nikki Haley's plan (H.3580) 
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Transportation Infrastructure Ad-Hoc Committee (H.3579) 
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officially introduced. Both bills head to the House Ways and Means Committee 
where work will begin to find common ground. 

 

With the filing of the two bills House Speaker Jay Lucas stated, "Today is a great 
day for South Carolina because we have two different roads plans that share the 
goal of repairing our infrastructure. The bottom line is that both the House and 
the Governor are focused on fixing our roads while simultaneously making our 
government more efficient. Moving forward, Governor Haley and I will continue to 



engage in open conversations. I am confident we will find common ground in the 
near future given the progress we have made thus far." 

 

Protecting the Edisto River  
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Legislation to protect the Edisto and other SC rivers from being drained by mega 
corporate farmers was filed in the House. I'm pleased to have teamed-up with 
Rep. James Smith (D-Columbia) to sponsor this legislation (H.3564) 
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support; it is not a political issue. Wagener's Doug Busbee led dozens of local 
farmers, outdoorsmen and "friends" of the Edisto in a Statehouse news 
conference supporting our efforts. This legislation is an attempt to find the right 
path forward to insure we preserve our water resources, protect our small family 
farmers while encouraging agricultural economic development. A balance must 
be struck so we wisely use our most precious resource, water. (Read story in 
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Regulatory Reform - A Plus for SC Businesses

 

Government red tape and over-regulation burden job creators and stifle small 
business start-ups.  I hear this repeatedly from business owners in Aiken 
County. This week we passed a regulatory reform law in the House placing a 
sunset provision on all regulation laws. Many regulation laws are outdated, and 
this new measure would give an automatic expiration to those laws five years 
after implementation. This ensures we don't have cumbersome and outdated 
regulations hampering business owners. The bill now heads to the Senate; I 
hope they will join us in lending a hand to the SC's businesses and innovators 
that drive our economy. 

 

Protecting the Unborn

 

The Pain-Capable Child Protection Act has again passed the House on a vote of 
80-27.  The House approved this same bill last year, then it died in the Senate. 
The legislation bans abortion at 20 weeks of pregnancy; the fetus can feel pain 
at 20 weeks of development. Abortion now is legal in SC through 24 weeks of 
pregnancy. After 24 weeks, the third trimester, abortions are banned in the state 
unless the mother's life is in danger.

 

Ethics: House Moves Forward, Senate Stumbles

 

The House took additional steps this week to pass the next set of ethics reform 
legislation - part of our larger ethics reform package. We passed the 
Whistleblower and Public Employee Protection Act providing public employees 
legal protections and substantially increased financial incentives for reporting 
unethical behavior when your tax dollars are on the line. 

 

We approved a second bill that removes loopholes in our existing ethics statues. 
The act also gives clarity to the proper use of political campaign dollars. 
Meanwhile, the Senate's comprehensive ethics bill was derailed after members 


